
 

Press Release 

IARD launches resources for retail staff and servers to 
help prevent sale of alcohol beverages to minors 

• New resources for in-store and server staff launched to support anyone 
selling alcohol beverages to do so responsibly and in accordance with the 
law. 

• Resources are free online and give in-store and server staff strategies to 
refuse sales of alcohol beverages where necessary. 

Leading global beer, wine, and spirits companies that form the International 
Alliance for Responsible Drinking (IARD) have launched new resources  
Responsible Retailing of Beverage Alcohol and Responsible Service of Beverage 
Alcohol. These free open-source tools are designed to support in-store retail staff 
and hospitality sector staff who sell alcohol to do so in the right way. A core 
element of selling alcohol lawfully and responsibly is ensuring staff are 
empowered to deny sale when necessary.  

These new resources are part of IARDs ongoing global partnership work to 
enhance safeguards and uphold the highest standards of responsible business 
practices to help reduce harmful drinking.  

The online courses focus specifically on: 

• The importance of verifying a customer's age and sobriety during in-store 
purchases. 

• The consequences of selling alcohol to those underage and intoxicated 
people. 

• Communication techniques to handle difficult situations. 
• Methods server staff can use to better promote and support responsible 

choices. 
• Advice on appropriate ways to respond if server staff are asked directly for 

drinking advice. 

The resources are available in several languages to help retail and hospitality 
sector staff across the globe sell alcohol in the right way, and to deny sale where 
necessary.  IARD member companies are united with a clear mission: to prevent 
underage drinking and reduce harmful use of alcohol. 

These resources are part of IARD's growing suite of tools to help retailers and 
hospitality venues ensure that alcohol is not purchased by those under legal 
purchase age or those that are intoxicated. Materials recently launched include a 
resource for frontline delivery agents for online sales and delivery of alcohol, and 
employee engagement with workplace alcohol policies will follow later this year. 
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Henry Ashworth, IARD President and CEO, said: 

“IARD member companies support retailers' and hospitality venues' efforts to 
have their staff sell and serve alcohol beverages responsibly, to help prevent 
sale and service to those underage or knowingly intoxicated. Towards this, we 
are proud to launch our latest resources that can be used to give staff the 
confidence to deny sales and service where necessary.  

“Together, we can help ensure the positive declines in harmful drinking seen in 
many parts of the world continue to spread, creating long-lasting changes in 
communities across the world.” 

 

For more information, please contact:  

IARD@mhpc.com / 07710 845 531 
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The International Alliance for Responsible Drinking (IARD) is a not-for-
profit organization dedicated to reducing harmful drinking and promoting 
understanding of responsible drinking. We are supported by the leading global 
beer, wine, and spirits producers, who have come together for a common 
purpose: to be part of the solution in combating harmful drinking. To advance 
this shared mission, IARD works and partners with public sector, civil society, 
and private stakeholders. www.iard.org 
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